
 

 

December 2, 2015 

 

The Honorable Jason Chaffetz, Chairman 

Committee on Oversight and Government Reform 

U.S. House of Representatives  

2236 Rayburn House Office Building  

Washington, DC 20515-4403 

 

Dear Chairman Chaffetz: 

 

I was pleased to read a November 18th article in The Hill that the 

Committee on Oversight and Government Reform plans to hold a 

hearing early next year on drug pricing practices. On behalf of the 

more than 2 million retirees represented by the National Retiree 

Legislative Network (NRLN), I want to commend the Committee 

on its interest in examining the ever-escalating cost of prescription 

drugs.  

A November 20th New York Times article reported on the Obama 

Administration’s daylong forum held to solicit ideas from 

consumer advocates, doctors, drug makers, insurers and employers 

in order to begin building a political case for government actions 

to protect Americans against high pharmaceutical costs.  

America’s seniors hope this is only a prelude to serious 

discussions on how to make prescription drugs affordable for 

those on fixed incomes. 

Specifically, the NRLN believes Congress and the Administration 

must reach agreement on ways to make lifesaving prescription 

drugs more affordable, especially for retirees living on a fixed 

income.  Too many seniors are facing the day-to-day challenge of 

whether to purchase their medications or pay for their food, 

housing or other living necessities.  

 

I want to be clear that the NRLN does not advocated price controls 

on prescription drugs. Our advocacy efforts over the years has 

been to encourage free market competition in the health care 

industry.  Recent polls indicate that that Americans believe it is 

time to come to grips with skyrocketing drug prices. 

A November 14th article in HealthDay News reported that a new 

HealthDay/Harris Poll found most Americans now support 

aggressive regulation to keep health care costs in check, including 

price caps on drugs, medical devices and payments to doctors and 

hospitals. Key poll findings were: 

 

 73 % support price controls on drug and device manufacturers. 

 70 % would like price controls placed on hospitals. 

 66 % want to authorize Medicare to negotiate drug prices. 

 63 % support price controls on payments to doctors. 

 56 % want to be able to import less expensive drugs from 

other countries. 
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The NRLN advocates the rights of more than 2 million 
American retirees from… 
Aetna / Agere / Agilent / Albertson / American Airlines / 
Ameritech/SBC / AMF / American Mutual / Amica Mutual / 
Archdiocese of Boston / ARXE, Inc. / AT&T / Avaya / Avin 
Meritor / Avon / Ball Aerospace / Baltimore Public Schools / Bell 
Atlantic / Bell Helicopter / Bendix / BOC Group / Boeing / 
California State Employees / Caterpillar / C & P Telephone  / 
CenturyLink / Chrysler / City of San Diego / College of New 
Rochelle / CO DOT / CO PERA / Commonwealth Edison / 
Commscope / Connectivity Solutions / Consolidated Edison / 
Continental Airlines / Continental General Tire / CORBE,Inc./ Cox 
Media / CSX Transportation / CWA / Datatronics / Del Monte / 
Delphi / Delta Air Lines /  Dept. of Justice / Detroit Edison / 
Detroit Diesel / DHS-FEMA / Diamond State / Digital Equipment 
/ DTE Energy / Eastman Chemical Co. / Embarq / Enco Alloys / 
Entergy Operations, Inc. / Exelon / FedEx /  Fidelity / Fisher 
Scientific Co. / Ford / General Electric / General Motors/ General 
Telephone / Gulf Oil / Hartford / Hoechst Celanese / Holophane 
/ Honeywell Vorr / Hughes Aircraft / HWB / IBEW / IBM / Illinois 
Bell / Illinois Teachers Assn. / Indiana Bell / J. I. Case Corp. / John 
Deere / JNJ / Johns Manville / Johnson & Johnson / Kaman Corp. 
/ Kansas City Schools / Kodak / Lockheed Martin / Lucent / 
Marlboro / McDonnell Douglas / MCI /  MetLife / Mich Con / MI 
Public Schools / Mobil Oil / Monsanto/Solutia /  MST&T Co. / 
NARFE / NASD / NEA / Net Co. / Nevada Bell / Niagara Mohawk 
Power / NJEA / NJ Public Employee / North Memorial Medical 
Center / NSTAR / Northwest Airlines / Northwestern Bell / 
NYNEX / NY Teachers / Ohio Bell /  OK Teachers / Oregon PERS / 
OSRAM Sylvania / PacBell / PBGC / PECO Energy / Pension 
Actuary / Pfizer / Phila Electric Co. / Polaroid / Port Authority of 
NY & NJ / Portland GE-Enron / Prudential / PSERS of PA / Public 
Service of Colorado / Raytheon / Rock-Tenn Co. / Rocky Mount 
Mills / Rohm & Haas Co. / Rouse Co./ Salis / Sears / SEIU/CSEA / 
Sempra Energy / Southern New England Tel / Southwestern Bell 
/ Spherion Corp. / Springs Mills / Sprint / State of MI / 
Supermedia LLC / Teamsters / Telesector Resources Group / 
Telcordia / Texas Instruments / TIAA-CREF / Transamerica / 
UCLA / Ullico / Union Pacific / UnitedHealthCare / United 
Airlines / University of California / UPS / U.S. Air Force / U.S.  
Airways / U.S. Bureau of Reclamation / U.S. Marine Corp. / U.S. 
Air Force / U.S. Army / U.S. Navy / USAF Trucking / US West-
Qwest / USPS / Verizon / Visteon / WA PERS / Wells Fargo / 
Western Union / Weyerhaeuser / 
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The Modern Healthcare survey released Nov. 16th found almost all of the 80 leaders of hospital systems, insurance 

companies, large physician practices, industry trade groups and nonprofits want the government to set prices for 

breakthrough drugs. 

 

Eighty-six percent of them want the government to negotiate prices for drugs sold through Medicare. More than 

half think the drug industry is lying when it says the $2.6 billion in R&D costs for each new drug that gets approved 

justify high prices, or when it says the prices reflect the value these breakthrough drugs bring to patients. 

 

The NRLN believes there are bills in Congress that, if passed, would provide significant savings to Americans and 

the federal budget. The bills supported by the NRLN are: 

 

 Safe and Affordable Drugs from Canada Act (S. 122 and H.R. 2228) - would allow importation of safe 

prescription drugs from our northern neighbors at greatly reduced prices. 

 Personal Drug Importation Fairness Act of 2015 (H.R. 2623) – provide access to safe, reasonably priced 

prescription drugs by allowing personal importation and reimportation of prescription drugs from countries 

with safety standards at least as strong as those in the U.S. 

 Medicare Prescription Drug Price Negotiation Act (S. 31 and H.R. 3061) - would empower Medicare to 

negotiate for the best possible prescription drug prices.   

 Medicare Prescription Drug Savings and Choice Act (H.R. 3261 and S. 1884) - would create Medicare-

administered prescription drug plans to compete with the expensive, privately administered Medicare Part D. 

The bill would also require the Department of Health and Human Services to negotiate for lower drug prices. 

  

During the NRLN’s annual fall fly-in to Washington, D.C. this past October, among the issues leaders of the 

NRLN-affiliated retiree associations and NRLN chapters advocated for was the passage of the Safe and 

Affordable Drugs from Canada Act (H.R. 2228 and S. 122) introduced in the House by Representatives Chellie 

Pingree and Dana Rohrabacher and in the Senate by Senators John McCain and Amy Klobuchar. The NRLN has 

released its own report, “The Case for Legalizing Importation of Prescription Drugs from Canada,” as well as 

a compilation of testimonials from retirees from all over the country describing the financial and health difficulties 

they and their loved ones are facing on a daily basis.  “Reduce the Cost of Prescription Drugs”, is the document 

that was in the folders. 

  

I encourage you and your staff to review the NRLN’s documents as you prepare for the hearing on drug pricing 

practices. I also respectfully ask you and other committee members to look beyond the drug price-gouging by a few 

companies to the bigger issue of exorbitant pricing of prescription drugs in general that has led to a pharmaceutical 

industry whose rate of return has been nearly double the average of Fortune 500 companies. 

If the NRLN can be of assistance in providing information on the negative impact the high cost of prescription 

drugs is having on the health and economic well-being of retirees, please contact me or Marta Bascom, the NRLN’s 

Executive Director in Washington, DC at 703-863-9611 or executivedirector@nrln.org.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
President, National Retiree Legislative Network 

Phone: 972-722-5928 Email: president@nrln.org 

 

Copy to: 

Sean McLaughlin 

Rachel Weaver 

 

Attachments 
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